“SCHIP was created to provide low-income children with healthcare, and I support the original intent of this program.  In fact, I am an original cosponsor of legislation that does just that.  However, doubling the size of SCHIP while allowing illegal immigrants and wealthy adults to take advantage of this program is bad policy.  Moreover, funding this program through tobacco taxes will require 22 million new smokers to pay for this massive government expansion.  If this Congress wants to go down the path of socialized medicine, it will do so without me,” said Heller.
